LICENSING COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 18 OCTOBER 2006 AT 2.38PM

PRESENT:
Councillors Morton (Chairman), Bainbridge (as substitute for Cllr Parsons) Boaden, Bowman C, Mrs Farmer, Mrs Prest, Scarborough, Stockdale, Mrs Styth, and Wilson

LC.22/06        APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Mrs Parsons, Tootle and Ms Quilter.

LC.23/06           MINUTES OF LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE

The Licensing Manager submitted the Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 2 which was held on 26 September 2006.

RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meeting of Licensing Sub-Committee 2, held on 26 September 2006, attached as Appendix A to these Minutes, be noted.

LC.24/06          MINUTES OF GAMBLING POLICY WORKING GROUP

The Licensing Manager submitted the Minutes of the Gambling Policy Working Group which was held on 5 October 2006.

RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meeting of Gambling Policy Working Group, held on 5 October 2006, attached as Appendix B to these Minutes, be noted.

LC.25/06
GAMBLING ACT 2005

DRAFT STATEMENT OF GAMBLING POLICY

The Licensing Manager submitted report LDS.81/06 regarding the draft statement of Gambling Policy.

He reported that the draft Policy had been to Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and although the Committee had asked questions no changes were requested.  He stated that the Policy would go to Executive on Monday 23 October and then onto Council for final approval.

The Licensing Manager stated that 12 comments had been received and a schedule had been attached to the report outlining the letters and any amendments have already been made to the Policy.  He stated that there were still some additions to be made to the Policy including contact addresses, best practice and amendments to the first pages in the document to reflect the fact that it was no longer a consultation document.  He reported that there was still a quite a lot of information to come from the Gambling Commission including the fee structures.  He reported that the DCMS will not set the fees but will set fee bands from which the Local Authority can choose from.  The Gambling Commission suggested scheme of delegation recommended that Officers decide on the fee bands but the Licensing Manager recommended that the Licensing Committee set the bands.

The Licensing Manager reported that there were some areas in the Policy that he was expanding to include more detailed information so users wouldn’t have to refer to other documents.

The Chairman thanked the Licensing Manager and Licensing staff for all the hard work put into developing the Policy.

RESOLVED – 1) That report LDS.81/06, Draft Statement of Gambling Policy be agreed.

2) That the fee structures for the Gambling Act will be agreed by the Licensing Committee.

(The Meeting ended at 2.45pm)

